	UNIVERSITY TEACHER EDUCATION COMMITTEE
April 2, 2012
Horrabin Hall 1
3:30 – 5:00 p.m.
MINUTES
	
I.	Minutes
A.	Approval of the March 5, 2012 minutes.
FY12 MOTION #28 (Lindner/Mummert) Motion to approve the minutes from March 5, 2012. Motion approved.

Dr. Dooley presided over the meeting for Dr. Carson.
 
Andy Baker announced that our student representative from AGED, Kaylyn Schiber, participated in the post-secondary agriculture students national conference recently. Kaylyn won first place in her area of agriculture education during spring break. Wyatt McGrew a student representative who serves on SRA also won. Congratulations to both students!
II.	Action Items
A. Curriculum Requests

FY12 MOTION #29 (Boynton/Reuschel) Motion to bring forward ENG 439 for discussion. Motion approved.

a. ENG 439 Prerequisite Change Curriculum Request

Mann asked for clarification regarding the course sequence and for a description of ENG 499. This is a literacy technology course. A suggestion was made that it would be helpful to add the title to the curriculum form. Rabchuk felt it would be helpful to include all the courses in the sequence.

The motion was approved.

b. ENG 466 Prerequisite Change Curriculum Request

FY12 MOTION #30 (Sonnek/Boynton) Motion to bring forward ENG 466 for discussion. Motion approved.

FY12 MOTION #31 (Mummert/Sonnek) Motion to bring Bilingual/Bicultural curriculum request to the table for discussion. Motion approved.

c. Bilingual/Bicultural Change in Major Curriculum Request – Tabled Item

This curriculum change will allow the substitution of SPAN 320 for SPAN 327 for those students who are heritage speakers. The rationale for this change allows heritage language learners (HLLs) to focus on reading, writing, and grammatical aspects of the language that is most challenging for heritage speakers. Efforts on field experience timing and finding placements for bilingual settings close to campus will continue. 

Motion approved.

d. Graduate Reading program change

FY12 MOTION #32 (Mummert/Rueschel) Motion to bring the request for program changes in the Graduate Reading Program to the table for discussion. Motion approved.

C&I looked at their graduate reading program and made changes last year but found there was a disconnect due to the assessment course for K-12. This is an attempt to clean this up because some individuals were not seeking a K-12 endorsement. It will now apply to the area of endorsement. The second change relates to the requirement that students must have reading in the content areas in Illinois. The change will give more flexibility to students and they can add this as an elective rather than a requirement. Within all of this, the department is realigning their practicum to align with the common core. Reuschel asked about interventions and RTIs. Dooley noted these are included on the last page. 

As clarification, in Illinois a reading specialist can teach, provide coaching, professional development, and instruction to teachers, where as reading teachers are not providing professional development and coaching. 

Motion approved.

e. FY 12 TABLED MOTION 24 - EIS 303 Prerequisite Change Curriculum Request 

We are continuing to table this request until we hear from all departments involved.

III.	Informational Items
A. Invited Presentation to Faculty Senate

Carson and Dooley made a presentation to Faculty Senate on the challenges faced by teacher education. Many of the members were shocked and unaware of the challenges the teacher education program is facing with lower enrollments.

B. ISBE Approval of all WIU Programs 2011 (3/21/12 letter)

Carson received a letter regarding undergraduate programs. All have been approved

C. Progress Report on Revisions to UTEC Operating Paper/Name 

No report at this time.

D. WEPPAS Reminders

If you need access to assessments or have questions let Christie know and she will forward your requests.

E. CPEP Report

The certification seminar for current student teachers is April 13. You should receive an email notice by April 12 from Nancy Stoneking asking where you will be meeting with your students. 

F. SEDG Report 

	The committee is working on finding meeting times to work on development, proficiency and program redesign. There is a great deal that needs to be accomplished in a short amount of time and Barden-Gabbei asked that members look at their schedules.

IV.	Other

Mann was not able to attend the redesign meeting held last Monday. He asked about the possibility of allowing students to take MATH 364 before they were in TEP and to help candidates prepare for the TAP.. Dooley indicated she would not support that request because she did not feel it would help to take it earlier due to the need for in-depth content preparation for the math section of the TAP as Math 364 focuses on both content and methods. From a department and progress perspective, some students are not going to make it and to have them continue to take courses and tuition was not fair. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Rabchuk noted the next UTEC meeting is scheduled to be held during finals week.

V.	Miscellaneous Dates to Remember
A. UTEC on Monday, May 7th from 3:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in HH 1
B. Certification Seminar for Student Teachers on Friday, April 13th
C. Fall 2012 Student Teaching Seminars:
a. Professional Development on Friday, September 14th; location TBA
b. Certification Seminar on Friday November 9th in the Heritage Room

	FY12 MOTION #33 (Richmond/Mummert) Motion to adjourn the meeting.
Motion approved.
